From: Chris Leney
To: BramfordtoTwinstead

**Subject:** Bramford to Twinstead - Application by National Grid Electricity Transmission (60820)

 Date:
 02 July 2024 08:19:31

 Attachments:
 image328476.jpg

image328476.ipg image748222.png image310363.png image376835.png image952160.png



## Dear Sirs,

Whilst I appreciate that the examining authority has published its notification of completion of the Examination, I felt I had to update the Inspectorate on the behaviour of the developer (National Grid), in relation to terms agreed with affected landowners for voluntary agreements.

I have one particular client where terms for a voluntary Agreement for a Deed of Easement, small land sale and other associated matters, were agreed with National Grid in autumn 2023 and Heads of Terms were signed by my client on the 8<sup>th</sup> January 2024.

These Heads of Terms provided for the developer to contribute to the construction of a new sugar beet pad on my client's land – something that was offered by National Grid's agent. Given the terms agreed with National Grid, my clients felt that these were good enough for them to forego their ability to object to the Scheme, and therefore signed the Heads of Terms. National Grid have in the last week or so withdrawn the terms of Agreement that was made with my client and as a result my client is now worse off, to the tune of approximately £165,000. My client is extremely shocked at National Grid's behaviour and is concerned that his position has been prejudiced and he has missed the opportunity to object to the Scheme, due to National Grid's underhand behaviour and false promises in respect of terms being offered. I am not aware as to whether this is an isolated incident, but if it is not then the "man on the Clapham omnibus" may well consider that National Grid have been somewhat underhanded in effectively putting terms on the table, which result in a landowner not objecting to the Scheme, but then withdrawing the terms after the Public Enquiries have closed. In my mind this casts serious doubt on whether National Grid have been entirely upfront in their treatment of landowners and the representations that they will have made to the Public Hearings.

Given these facts, I hope that the Planning Inspectorate and panel will give careful consideration as to whether the developer should be provided with compulsory powers as part of any decision.

If you would like any further information, then please do contact me on one of the numbers below.

Yours faithfully,

Chris

## CHRIS LENEYMRICS FAAV REV | Partner

For & on behalf of Brooks Leney

Mobile: Direct: Email:
PA: Debbie Allum | Email: Hyntle Barn, Hill Farm, Hintlesham | Ipswich | IP8 3NJ |

| Offices at Ipswich, Bury St Edmunds, Colchester & Eye

All correspondence is sent Subject to Contract, unless specified to the contrary

rooks Leney are AMC

rooks Leney are AMC Agents. Do call me if you wish to discuss any borrowing requirements you may have for your business.

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and may also be legally privileged. This email is intended only for the named recipient above. If you have received it in error please notify us immediately by reply email and then delete this message from your system. Please do not copy it, distribute it, disclose its contents to any other person or use it for any purpose: to do so could be a breach of confidence. Email transmission is not guaranteed to be secure or error free as information could be intercepted, corrupted, lost, incomplete or contain viruses. Brooks Leney do not accept liability for any errors or omissions in the contents or attachments to this message, which arise as a result of email transmission.

WARNING Professional firms and their clients are increasingly being targeted by fraudsters. You should always remain vigilant to potential fraud. If you receive an unexpected email from us, requesting your bank details or requesting that you send money to an alternative account, please telephone your contact at Brooks Leney by phone immediately and do not transfer any funds to the account shown on the email without first confirming the details. Similarly, if you should send bank details to us by email, please also telephone us so that we can confirm the details before any funds are transferred. We must inform you that Brooks Leney cannot take responsibility if you transfer money to the wrong bank account.